	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR

LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON 22ND JANUARY 2004

TITLE:     SPECIAL REVIEW MEETING REGARDING THE EXTENSION OF THE PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE FOR CYNS TAVERN UNTIL 15TH JUNE 2004

RECOMMENDATIONS:    THAT THE MEMBERS HEAR THE OBJECTION AND DECIDE UPON THE MATTER

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:   SPECIAL REVIEW MEETING REGARDING THE EXTENSION OF THE PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE FOR CYN’S TAVERN, HULTON DISTRICT CENTRE, LITTLE HULTON, TO WHICH AN OBJECTION HAS BEEN RECEIVED

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:      LETTER OF OBJECTION

(Available for public inspection

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
N/A

SOURCE OF FUNDING:
LICENCE FEE

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:


JANE NUGENT, SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)      LITTLE HULTON

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

CRIME AND DISORDER


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

SPECIAL MEETING REGARDING THE REVIEW OF THE PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENTS LICENCE FOR CYN’S TAVERN, HULTON DISTRICT CENTRE, LITTLE HULTON

Members will be aware that in October 2003, an application was put before them requesting the grant of a Public Entertainments Licence for the above premises.

After careful consideration and discussion Members decided to grant the Public Entertainments Licence for a period of three months with a further review after that time.  The grounds for the Panel’s decision was the fact that there are residential properties in close proximity of the premises that might be disturbed by the entertainment and a grant until June 2004 could be not considered until the noise disturbance implications had been monitored.

The licensee was advised of the above when the Public Entertainments Licence was issued and was further advised that the noise disturbance implications would be monitored by the Licensing Department’s Enforcement Officers.

A letter dated 27th November 2003 was received from a local resident into the Licensing Department requesting a copy of the laws concerning music and entertainment.  A reply was sent on 1st December 2003 (copies attached).

On 19th December 2003 a letter of complaint was received in the Licensing Department (copy attached) and it is on those grounds that this meeting is held.

Licensing Officers have visited the outside of the premises several times to monitor the noise levels from the entertainment and have confirmed that in their opinion the entertainment constitutes a noise nuisance.

Members are asked to read the report and attachments and decide upon whether they consider the Public Entertainments Licence for the above premises should be extended until 15th June 2004.

